
  
Congratulations 

 
BIRTHDAYS 

 
March 3 Gerry Smysnuik 
March 5 Theodore Trotz 
March 7 George Lazurko 
March 8 Fr. Raymond Lukie 
March 9  Bernard Stephaniuk 
March 10 Steve Popowich 
March 15 Matt Novak 
March 15 Michael Malayney 
March 16 Don Gabora 
March 28 Walter Protz 

 
 

ANNIVERSARY 
 

March 7 Al & Diane Greschuk 
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From the Pen of the Grand Knight 
 

Dear Brother Knights 

Fraternity is one of the pillars that the Knights of Columbus was founded on. A quick 
search on Google defines Fraternity as “The state or feeling of friendship and mutual 
support within a group”. I think our Council does a fairly good job of supporting each 
other but there is always room for improvement. Recently I had the opportunity to 
participate in the Knights of Columbus State Curling Bonspiel. This was a great chance 
to get to know some of our Brother Knights a bit better and to improve the fraternity 
within our Council and with other Councils. I would encourage all Knights who have a 
chance to participate in any event with other Knights to do so, as I am sure it will be a 
rewarding experience.  
 
This year we had two teams representing our Council at the State Bonspiel in Regina. 
Congratulations to the rink of Ron Popowich, Bill Prybylski, Dave Hull and Terry Ruf 
who won all four of their games and finished third place over all. The rink of Craig & 
Kim Dobko and Leonard & Cindy Puchala, although were less successful on the ice, 
represented our Council very well. Thank you to the curlers and a big thank you to the 
host Councils in Regina.  
 
God Bless  
Bill Prybylski  
Grand Knight 
 
 

For more information regarding Knights of Columbus activities in Saskatchewan and 
around the world, please visit the following websites: 

 

www.kofcsask.com  
www.kofc.org 

www.saskkofcfoundation.com 

 
 

REMINDERS 
 

Date  Ushers  Epistle Reader 

March 4 Dennis Benko and Carl Pacholka  

March 5 Henry Shumay and Ed Lischynski Eleanor Shumay 

March 11 Tom Abrametz and Julian Abrametz  

March 12 Lorne Semaschuk and Emil Strutynski Dolores Harris 

March 18 Jean Kitsch and Ann Musey  

March 19 Terry & Nadia Ruf Terry Ruf 

March 25 Andy Mathuik and Paul Shewchuk  

March 26 Bill Prybylski and Neil Prybylski Elizabeth Zahayko 

A sincere thank you for your continued service 

 
 

Date  Meals on Wheels 

March 6 Stan & Annette Popowich 

March 13 Mike Smud and Victor Puchala 

March 20 Matt Novak 

March 27 Steve Popowich and Steven Hrynkiw 

If you are interested in volunteering for Meals on Wheels, 
Please contact Bro. Richard Zulyniak at 306-783-6781 

 
 

Date  Dates to Remember 

March 5 K of C Brunch at the Cultural Centre 

March 6 K of C General Meeting at the Cultural Centre 

March 10 & 11 Spiritual Enrichment Weekend in Humboldt 

April 2 K of C Brunch at the Cultural Centre 

April 3 K of C General Meeting at the Cultural Centre 

April 28 - 30 95th Annual State Convention in Regina 

June 23 - 25 State Golf in Moose Jaw 

 

 



 

 
Knights of Columbus 

Father Delaere Council 
SUNDAY BRUNCH 

 
Sunday, March 5, 2017 

10:15 a.m. & 12:15 p.m. 
St. Mary’s Cultural Centre 

 
Adults  $9.00    

Children 12 & under  $6.00 
Family  $30.00 

Children 5 & under  Free 
 

The Knights Would Appreciate Your Support 
Join us for Food & Fellowship 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Chaplain’s Message 

 
Dear Brother Knights and families,   
 
We are celebrating – that is, if you can use this word celebrate in the context of 
Lent.  A 'celebration'  most often implies an atmosphere of joy and happiness and 
much laughter, etc., but on this first day of Lent we are being invited to slow down, 
cut back on any festivities and strive to focus on our personal and communal 
Christian lives... our “journey of faith” and how well we are living it....   
 
The 40 days of Lent is a time for reflection and yes, even more time for prayer as we 
prepare for the great sacrifice Jesus made for us by being crucified on the cross for 
each of us. His willingness to suffer and die for us is the greatest sign of His great 
love for all humanity. The various moving and emotional services that we pray 
during Lent are meant to focus us on God's immense love. They are very unique to 
the this holy Lenten season and truly we should find time to experience them by 
attending, at least, one of the services each week or more if possible. Please check 
the bulletin for a listing of the Pre-Sanctified Liturgies, or the Sorokousty or the 
Stations of the Cross and come as a family to pray and make Lent a special prayerful 
time for St. Mary's.   
 
We strongly encourage you to make a Knightly commitment to participate more 
fully in the Knights' programs. Please come to the monthly meeting. We need you 
there and we want your input – YOU to do make a difference. We appreciate your 
contribution. Let this be one of your Lenten resolutions...   
 
Again, I sincerely and warmly thank each and everyone of you for being a fellow 
Knight and for all the time and energy you share with St. Mary's. Our Parish truly is 
enriched and more blessed because of you!          
 

Chaplain Father Bohdan 

 
 
 

Thank you to Lorne Stechyshyn and Matt Novak for your assistance 
with the Nativity Scene.  Our apologies for missing you in the last issue. 



 
BINGO 

 
Our last bingo was held on February 5, 2017. A big thank you to the following workers: 
Ron Popowich 
Craig Dobko 
Terry Ruf 
Kalvin & Maureen Werner 
Our next bingos are scheduled for March 7 (evening) and March 17 (afternoon). 
 
Submitted by: 
Steve Popowich 
 
 
 
 

Brunch Update 
 
Thank you to the following for volunteering to work the Sunday Brunch on February 5, 
2017: Dave & Faye Spelay, Dennis & Linda Benko, Michael Wilson & Jennifer Ruf- 
Wilson, Darren Spelay, Craig Dobko and Terry & Nadia Ruf. 
 
We had very positive comments and everyone enjoyed our menu change to pancakes. 
We served 103 people and our 50/50 sales profit was $154.00. Also thank you to 
everyone who helped clean tables to help get ready for Debbie Larmour’s 
presentation. 
 
Our next brunch will be Sunday, March 5, 2017 and we will do the regular menu that 
day. 
 
Submitted by: 
Terry Ruf 
Brunch Chairperson 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

If you would like to receive The Delaerean via e-mail, 
Please contact me and I will add you to the distribution list. 

 
Editor 

Bro. Darren Spelay 
306-621-4290 

E-mail: saints94@hotmail.com 
 

Submissions for The Delaerean must be submitted by the 25th of each month. 
 

 
 


